

Webber Street London SE1 ORF Telephone: 020 7207 1807

email: office@friars.southwark.sch.uk

www.friarsprimaryschool.com Headteacher: Justin Burtt

Deputy Headteacher: Jo Wratten

Thursday 14th June 2018

Dear Parents and carers,

OFSTED

As you know we received an OFSTED inspection on 16th and 17th May 2018.

We are now able to publish the final report and hope you will take the time to read it in detail.

Despite the inspection being very unexpected, we were able to show the inspectors what a great school we are.

We are very pleased to confirm that we have maintained our status as a good school with outstanding features.

Within the overall judgement of "good", children's personal development and welfare as well as their spiritual, moral, social and cultural development have been judged as outstanding.

We feel that the report reflects accurately where we are as a school now. It shows that we are confident, capable and we know what we need to do to get even better. The report also captures our ethos which puts children at the heart of everything we do and that they are cared for, encouraged and do well at this school because of that ethos.

What we need to improve further (outlined on page 2 of the report) are areas that we had already identified and are working on. We appreciated the constructive and collaborative way in which those areas were decided upon by the inspection team.

We will of course not be complacent in our achievements and we are putting plans together for how the children's experience of school can be as fulfilling and rewarding as possible.

Thankyou, once again to all the parents who support the school in our efforts on behalf of the children. I must also publicly acknowledge the hard work, talent and commitment of all our staff and Governors too.

Yours sincerely,



J. Burtt







